ASCSU Weekly Report 2/9/10
President’s Report –Dan Gearhart
· I apologize for not being at Cabinet or Senate last week

· I was at the BOG retreat

· We discussed the mission, vision, values, and goals of the system.

· I believe we got a lot out of it while the goals are realistic.  I will brief cabinet on Wednesday

· Facility council is willing to support the Higher Education Campaign
· ASCSU is partnering with the Student Sustainability Center to offer two $500 grants to students who want to start sustainability programs here on campus.  We hope this will stimulate student green initiatives.

· We will need help from Environmental Affairs and Marketing

· Any suggestions?

· Feb 11th is founder’s day.  Wear something CSU!!!!

· Meeting with Pat Burns regarding sprint phones and data plans

· The court application process should be wrapped up by the time cabinet meets.

· Lots of well qualified applications have applied.  I only wish that we had the spots on the court to take them all!

Vice President’s Report – Tim Hole
· SFRB: Next week we will be hosting Tony Frank.
· We expect to get a presentation on the current state of the University budget. 

· It’s going to be good.  
· Senate: Please continue to write senator reports
· Thank you for all the hard work, I would like to encourage all of you to keep working on legislative follow through
· Dr. Frank: Dan and I met with Dr. Frank last Tuesday. 
·  Please see Dan’s report from last week for more details. 
· Among the topics discussed were the university budget and a possible increase to the Facilities Fee.
· If you would like further information please ask me directly
· IFC Robert’s Rules: Jordan and I conducted a quick parliamentary procedure training session with IFC.
·  If you or a group you belong to would like some a refresher in Robert’s Rules please contact me.  
· Personal Time: If you are falling behind in your classes, having family issues, or you area having a midlife crisis please inform your immediate supervisor and take some personal time to get your life in order. 
Finance Report – Shannon Endres
Student Funding Board: 

· Distributed $9,831.70 to Student Alumni Connection, Liberal Arts College Council, and Campus Feminist Alliance.  

· SFB has $3,912.57 remaining in the budget

· Will be meeting with the National Society for Collegiate Scholars this week

Dates to Remember:
February 12th, 2010---  Phi Gamma Delta: CSU’s Best Dance Crew
February 13th, 2010---  Chinese Students and Scholars: Chinese New Year Celebration
February 23rd-24th, 2010---  Front Range Student Ecology Symposium
February 25th, 2010---  Students for Life

February 27th-30th---  Art Fest Committee

March 1st-5th, 2010---  Students For Holocaust Awareness: Holocaust Awareness Week
Controller – Ross Jones
	ASCSU Account Status Report

	Executive Cabinet Report

	Account 23-6150

	5-Oct-09

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Department
	Total Allocation
	Total Income
	Total Expense
	% used

	Academics
	$500.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.00%

	Administration
	$39,800.00 
	$0.00 
	$35,692.15 
	89.70%

	Community Affairs
	$2,500.00 
	$0.00 
	2,754.49
	110.20%

	Diversity and Outreach
	$8,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,918.80 
	38.60%

	Environmental Affairs
	$8,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,918.80 
	36.50%

	Leadership Development
	$7,500.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,341.21 
	31.20%

	Legislative Affairs
	$11,700.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,385.00 
	20.40%

	Marketing
	$23,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$9,195.57 
	40.00%

	Senate
	$1,725.32 
	$0.00 
	$206.72 
	12.00%

	Student Services
	$29,000.00 
	$150.00 
	$22,232.56 
	76.70%

	Supreme Court
	$1,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$89.56 
	9.00%

	Ram Ride
	$87,319.00 
	$0.00 
	$49,492.34 
	56.70%

	 

	 
	Total Allocated for Account
	$220,044.32 
	 

	 
	Total Income for Account
	$3,233.60 
	 

	  
	Total Expenditures for Account
	$130,398.45 
	 

	  
	Budget Balance/Percent Used
	$89,645.87 
	59.30%

	  
	Account Balance
	$92,879.47  
	 


Chief of Staff –Tim Sellers
Meetings: 

· Please have your office hours clearly posted.

· Having meetings with all the Directors. We are going to get a lot done this semester.

General:
· Everyone needs to be talking about the rally. Invite all your friends on Facebook, talk to your friends and classes and volunteer some time to Worthington. Please Help! We need a big turnout for it to make an impact.
· Talk to your friends about open ASCSU positions!
· Assistant Director of Academics
· Assistant Director of Diversity and Outreach
· Assistant Director of RamRide

· Assistant Director of Marketing
· The upcoming weeks we will be evaluating department goals and getting a game plan to achieve these goals. 
· Please send me all of your program reports if you have not already done so.
· We need to be actively recruiting for all positions. If you know anyone who is interested direct them toward our Recruiting Coordinator, Stephanie Schingeck. You can find her card at the front desk.
· Directors, remember to send me a post-program report no later than one week after any program or event you or your department puts on. 
· Marketing has marketing request forms at their cubicle; please get these in as early as you can. 
· I will be putting together a new hire packet for new ASCSU members. If you have any ideas come talk to me.
· If you want anything to be posted on the PowerPoint that will continuously run on the new screen in the office, please send it to me.
· If you are interested in helping running the new RamRide system the weekend of the 18th – 21st, shoot me an email. The RamRide staff will be out of town and we could use some help running the show.
· There are three main focus points for this semester is to make sure the “I Am Higher Education” campaign runs smoothly, to get the Textbook Exchange up and running, and to get the on campus recycling bin set up. I expect everyone to contribute to each of these goals.
· Remember that you are primarily a student. Study hard!
Dates to Remember

Directors’ reports due every Monday at noon.

RamRide help Feb. 18th – 21st 

Rally – Feb. 17th

Academics –Ryan Morrison
· Construction of visually appealing graphs displaying the various absence policies began this week.  I wish to run the results by Senate before I present them to any faculty so that you all can provide any questions/concerns.  I am also going to construct a student voice survey, so let me know via email any kind of question you would like asked or what information you would like to know from it.

· I met with the Chief of Staff and worked out a schedule to gather information and make contacts to get the ball rolling on the textbook exchange.  In two weeks, I hope to start concrete development on how it will function.  All of you on the Academics Email List will be notified of any meeting I attend if you would like to be a participant in this operation. 

· If you know anyone who wishes to become involved with ASCSU, please let them know that there are a couple Assistant Director of Academics positions open.  In particular, I am looking for someone who wants to get involved hands on with the development of the textbook exchange.  
Community Affairs –Courtney Sullivan
· Ranked Voting

· Keep an eye out for legislation regarding ASCSU’s position on this issue. Thank you Associate Senator Becker and Seth from Graduate Student Council for pushing this forward.

· Higher Education

· Community walk next Tuesday to inform members of the community about the importance of higher education to Fort Collins and the I Am Higher Education campaign.

· Meet in the ASCSU office at 4:30pm. Further details will be provided to Senate and Cabinet on Wednesday and over the ASCSU listserv this week. 

· Identifying important alumni in the community and community leaders to help influence the campaign and showcase the importance of higher education.

· Census 2010

· It is important to fill out the Census!!! So when it comes in mid-March, please take a few minutes to fill it out.

· Looking for a senator to help draft legislation for support of the efforts.

· The specific spin that Community Affairs will be taking in this campaign is to educate students about the importance of filling it out and that you are not at risk to be cited for 3Unrelated if you are violating and fill out the Census honestly. Those at the Census Bureau will not be providing any of this information to the City of Fort Collins.

· Three Unrelated

· Work Session coming up at the end of April discussing adding Extra Occupancy Rentals as an addition use to the Neighborhood Conservation Medium Density (NCM) Zones. 

· For any additional information, contact me. We will not be focusing on this as a department until after the rally at the capital for higher education.

· Meeting with council members and the Fort Collins Board of Realtors about how to approach this. 

· Elections

· If you have any ideas as to how to best turn out student voters in next years 2010 elections and the 2011 community elections, please let me know. We need to start preparing!!!

· Elections matter.

· Council

· SOME of them are terrible at answering emails; however, I’m still trying. If you would like to meet any of the Council Members, let me know and I can arrange for you to come along. 
Diversity & Outreach –Adday Naoum
· Sponsoring BAACC keynote speaker Regina Mason.

· Beginning distribution of flyers

· Sponsoring Up With People event hosted by COISA.

· I will speak on behalf of ASCSU

· Helping with Higher Ed campaign.

· Presentations in classrooms.

· Presentation at COISA meeting, FAC on Friday and International Dance party next Friday.

· Putting together student voice survey.

· I’d like one question from each committee by next cabinet meeting on 2/10

Dates to remember:

Higher Ed Presentations:


Wed 2/10: PO 103 w/ April Ragland


Wed 2/10: Arabic class 


Fri 2/12: Int’l Dance Party

Other events:


2/9: Up With People People event. 4:30-6:30 in Grey Rock


2/17: Higher Ed rally


2/24: Regina Mason event. 6pm in ballroom
Environmental Affairs –Sam Silberstein
Our department has an officially scheduled meeting on Thursday mornings at 10 am.  We have started talking about a lot of great projects for the semester.  Currently we are discussing what we think is the best way to go about off campus recycling and planning a trip to the CU Environmental Center for a Friday.

Here are a few other ideas for the semester:

· Expanding green energy in the residence halls

· Changing the policy of phone books in Fort Collins

· Working to eliminate plastic bags on campus

· Planning an AWESOME bike to school day.

Leadership Development – Jerek Justus
Legislative Affairs Department –Matt Worthington
·  Student Sign-ups: Goal before Feb 17: 2000. Still need: 833. Need this week: 833.

· I AM HIGHER EDUCATION – This is the final countdown. Thanks to everyone for jumping on board. Our rally will most likely be the largest in Colorado. We are looking for support next Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday to get the word out on the plaza. We are also looking for anyone speaking at the event. We want short speeches by as many students as possible. Please contact me if interested. 
· HB 1206 – We are working with CSU-P for testimony for the 25th. If you would be interested in being part of the testimony please contact me.

· Other Bills – This is a list of the other bills that we are tracking. If Senate wants to take a stance or if you want any other information on these bills please ask me.

· HB 1054- Higher Ed Safety Protocols Presentation
· HB 1119- SMART Government Act 

· HB 1126- Priority Based Budgeting For Co 

· SB 003- Higher Ed Flexibility
· SB 29- Create efficiencies in state/local gov

· SB 64-Inst. Apply for COF for students
· SB 108-Higher Ed Core Courses
Dates to remember:
Feb 17th – “I Am Higher Ed” Rally 
Feb 25th – House Education Committee for HB 1206
Marketing –Sarah Cole
General:
· Marketing is in the process of creating a pamphlet for those seeking more information on ASCSU. Let us know if you want anything included.

· Marketing is working on getting students in the plaza leading up to the Higher Ed Rally. We will need volunteers so an email will be sent on the list serve this week.
·  Please note that marketing requests forms are due three weeks prior to an event.
· Greg Harmon is continuing to sell ad space. Last week, he sold nine ads in one day. Things are off to a good start!
Dates to Remember:

 1/17/10- Higher Ed Rally

RamRide –Eric Berlinberg
General:
· Last weekend went excellent. It was a lot less-stressful than we all imagined. Obviously, there still are some kinks to work out, but overall a very successful weekend.
· Us RamRide folks are heading to College Station, TX to the Safe Ride Programs United (SRPU) Conference next week. We leave on Thursday, and will be back on Sunday. Dan, Tim and Tim are going to be managing RamRide next weekend. They would appreciate any help they can get. If you are interested, shoot one of them an e-mail.
· Lots of stuff happening behind the scenes (maybe a little too much). More info to come soon.
Donations: 


· Moving forward.
Volunteers:
· Still going strong.
· We are about to implement a way for volunteers to check to see if they are signed up for specific days through our website. More info to come soon.
Data:
· Last Weekend 


· I haven’t figured out how to review past weekend information yet, so I will have #’s from last weekend (hopefully) for cabinet/senate on Wednesday.
· This Weekend: We are fully staffed for this weekend
· Thursday 2/11/2010:   (Lambda Theta Nu) fully staffed
· Friday 2/12/2010:       (Arabic Club, Mens Soccer) fully staffed
· Saturday 2/13/2010:   (Orientation) fully staffed
Dates to Remember:
RamRide Open House – TBD, but look for details in the near future!

2/18 – 2/21 – SRPU Conference in College Station, TX.

· 2/18 – 2/21 – Dan, Tim(x2) need help with RamRide!! E-mail them!

Student Services – April Ragland 
· Thank you to everyone who came to the For-Ever-Green committee meeting. I will post the four finalists in the Student Services cubicle. 

· CSU Serves went great this weekend. Thank you to Mohamed for coming. I am very disappointed in the ASCSU turnout. Mohamed was the only ASCSU member to come. I hope that next month’s volunteer project has better attendance. 

Judicial Report – Jake McMahon
· WEEKLY MEETING.  This semester, our meetings are in Room 232 of the Lory Student Center on Wednesdays at 2 p.m.  Remember, nearly all parts of these meetings are open to the public. If you are interested in checking it out, come talk to a member of the Court. 
· ASSOCIATE JUSTICE OPENINGS.  I’ve been very pleased and impressed with the amount of interest in these positions and the quality of the applicants.  By the time this report is released, I expect President Gearhart will have made his selections.  I appreciate his commitment to filling these seats quickly while carefully considering his selections.  I look forward to meeting the nominees, and I remain very willing to work with those candidates not selected to find other opportunities to get involved. 

· FLORIDA CONFERENCE.  Nick, Rachael, and Paul return from FL this week.  The email report I received sounded like they got a lot out of experience. I look forward to their debriefing and Senate presentation.
· BYLAW UPDATE.  I made the current Supreme Court bylaws available to the vice president in a presentation to Senate last week.  Consult Tim Hole or any member of the court if you would like a copy.

Senate Reports

Becker, Jack Associate Senator, College of Liberal Arts

· I believe Ranked voting is still in University Issues. Last week I met with Courtney Sullivan about the legislation and we agreed we needed to change some of the wording in the second therefore clause that made ASCSU sound divided and sound as if the Senate was dictating—great idea! Unfortunately, I can’t make University Issues but hopefully Courtney will make it, if not we’ll get it on the Senate floor.

· I’ve drafted two pieces of legislation over the weekend and will be getting sponsors on Monday and have them on the agenda for Wednesday. One is concerning last week’s Facebook incident and the bigger issues which were brought to the forefront. The other is regarding adding the position of ASCSU ambassador to External Committees. See me with any questions you may have about those.

· Ryan Morrison inspired me to maybe get more discussion going on a Senate list-serve (if there is one, it’s not used), or another idea may be to create an online forum community, such as NING. This would be helpful for more discussion and collaboration around legislation. I’ll bring this up on Wednesday.

· I am attending the ASCSU ad hoc review committee and looking into two things; 1) creating a possible Rules Committee which would regulate time; 2) writing legislation to rename the internal committees, i.e. A, B, and C to spread the workload out more evenly and give more Senators a chance to review a greater breadth of legislation—says in the constitution that membership on these committees will be even and that is not the case. Both are currently thought children and I’m not married to any idea.
· Lastly, I read in a past report, Conrad Miller was looking into who in Administration/faculty was interested in reviewing the Course Survey’s, does anyone know if anything about that was found out last semester or if Miller did any work on that?

